
[image: image1.jpg]



DEAR ACTA SUPPORTERS,
JANUARY 2016 NEWSLETTER
Whither ACTA in the Leeds Diocese in the Pope’s proclaimed “Year of Mercy” 2016 ?  
Your Planning Group members  consider constantly the future direction and aims of ACTA in our diocese. Since ACTA was launched in 2012 there has been a new Pope and we have a new Bishop. It is vital that we act in response to the increasing calls in the Church to play our part as clergy and laity in developing a “culture of dialogue”. How can we be best equipped to respond? Dialogue rests on the development of relationships and Pope Francis believes the key component of these must be the exercise of mercy. How can we best do that?
WE SHARE WITH YOU SOME THOUGHTS ABOUT DIALOGUE, OUR MISSION AND VISION STATEMENT, ABOUT OUR OBJECTS AND LASTLY ABOUT PARISH PRACTICE.

DIALOGUE IN THE YEAR OF MERCY

The original Tablet letter (2 June 2012) which sparked the beginnings of ACTA nationally and in our own Diocese was headed: “Call to Action”. This in turn had been prompted by a recent “universal call to holiness in Christ” for all the baptised made by the Bishops at their November 2011 conference. The seven priests went on to say at the outset: “The promotion of this culture of vocation must, we feel, be seen as a call to all the people of God to take responsibility for our Church.”  The “action” they then identify, is one they asked our bishops and clergy to actively encourage – namely to provide opportunities and a forum for lay folk to develop through formation and then be able to use their skills in that “culture of DIALOGUE and solidarity” which the Bishops had spoken of. 
Hence we must be on the alert to recognise any signs of this culture of dialogue. Our action is to dialogue. We must then ask: “What for”? Dialogue is a process within the church whereby through the slow forming of relationships, we can together as Church bring the Good News of the Gospel to the world outside the Church. One of the major characteristics of these relationships of dialogue is “mercy” as marking first our own relationship with God in Christ and then with each other and then with all whom we serve. 
We hear of initiatives to reorganise the Halifax Deanery and the Keighley part of its deanery. We hope these discussions will be marked by a spirit of genuine, listening dialogue and that they will provide opportunities for clergy and laity to work towards the vision of the Church envisaged by Pope Francis in Evangelii Gaudium.  We hope any practical changes made can reflect and be infused by that vision. ACTA exists to pursue dialogue and therefore to encourage the education and on-going formation of layfolk to play their rightful place in it.  For what purpose? To ensure an evangelising local church – merciful, open, ecumenical, of the poor for the poor – composed of missionary disciples.   
MISSION – PLUS VISION 
Our  existing mission statement has served well since ACTA was launched nationally and in the diocese. But as Newman observed “to live is to change and to be perfect is to change often”. A slightly expanded version has been accepted nationally: 

    “We are a group of Catholics, some of whom are ordained, brought together by our love of Christ’s church and our anxiety about its future. Still inspired by the Second Vatican Council, we want to contribute fully to the life of our church so that we may be a more effective sign of the Kingdom of God. To do this, we believe that an atmosphere of openness and dialogue both with each other and with our church leadership needs developing.  Accordingly, we aim to supply channels of free and frank communication. We desire to create a climate of trust and respect for all where this dialogue may be fostered.

The Leeds Planning Group think this mission statement could benefit by the addition or incorporation of a VISION statement. Such a vision statement would: 
(a) Link ACTA very directly with the vision of Pope Francis and thereby encourage wider engagement with lay people, clergy and religious.

(b) Establish a clear framework for ACTA to promote the positive vision of Evangelii Gaudium and Laudato Si’ alongside and in conjunction with our ongoing campaign for open and authentic dialogue within the church.

(c) Underline ACTA’s role as a movement for change rather than a protest group.

(d) Identify ACTA’s explicit commitment to outreach and thus position us alongside bodies such as CAFOD, J&P, T4CG, etc . 

(e) Help to define the core values which characterise ACTA and by which we seek to operate.

If you have any thoughts or suggestions please let us know. 
SUGGESTED OBJECTS for ACTA 
We take heart and inspiration from the words of Pope Francis as expressed in “The Joy of the Gospel”. 

“Lay people are, put simply, the vast majority of the people of God. The minority – ordained ministers – are at their service. There has been a growing awareness of the identity and mission of the laity in the Church. We can count on many lay persons, although still not nearly enough, who have a deeply-rooted sense of community and great fidelity to the tasks of charity, catechesis and the celebration of the faith. 

At the same time, a clear awareness of this responsibility of the laity, grounded in their baptism and confirmation, does not appear in the same way in all places. In some cases, it is because lay persons have not been given the formation needed to take on important responsibilities. In others, it is because in their particular Churches room has not been made for them to speak and to act, due to an excessive clericalism which keeps them away from decision-making. Even if many are now involved in the lay ministries, this involvement is not reflected in a greater penetration of Christian values in the social, political and economic sectors. 

It often remains tied to tasks within the Church, without a real commitment to applying the Gospel to the transformation of society. The formation of the laity and the evangelization of professional and intellectual life represent a significant pastoral challenge.”   (Para 102)

OUR NEW WEBSITE – SHARING PRACTICE IN OUR PARISHES

We are shortly to launch our own ACTA Leeds website.  What do you think? Theories, theologies of dialogue are all very well – but opportunities and forums for dialogue may, in some places, be hard to come by.  
The website  will aim to provide information and a range of resources which can be downloaded to help supporters DEVELOP A CULTURE OF DIALOGUE in parish or group.

ASK: HAVE I BEEN INVITED INTO A DIALOGUE ABOUT THE WAY MY LOCAL CHURCH IS ORGANISED? HAVE I RESPONDED? HOW?  WHAT SKILLS SHOULD I SEEK TO DEVELOP TO BE ABLE TO DO SO? 
HAS MY PARISH ENCOURAGED OR SUPPORTED THE DEVELOPMENT OF SKILLS TOWARDS THE FORMATION OF RELATIONSHIPS UPON WHICH A CULTURE OF DIALOGUE RESTS? IF NOT – HOW CAN I DEVELOP SUCH RELATIONSHIPS?
HOW CAN I CREATE OPPORTUNITIES AND A FORUM FOR THE CREATION OF A CULTURE OF DIALOGUE IN MY PARISH?  

WHAT SKILLS DO I NEED TO DEVELOP TO BE ABLE TO DO SO? 

OUR WEBSITE AIMS TO HAVE RESOURCES AND INFORMATION TO HELP YOU.    

DIOCESAN OPEN CONFERENCE 2016.  
We planned a Saturday conference for March – but have decided to postpone this until later in the year – possibly round Pentecost time. This was because we learnt of a one day conference organised by Trinity University in partnership with Blackfriars and Depaul to take place on Saturday 5th March at Trinity: 

“I WANT A CHURCH WHICH IS POOR AND FOR THE POOR” 

How can we respond to Pope Francis’ challenge?  
We encourage you to book a place. To do that or for more information, go to: www.lascasasinstitute.org
The action for dialogue we aim at is just an “end” in itself but is also a means to the “end” of  becoming the sort of Church which Pope Francis dreams about – a Church which is poor and for the poor. 

“Would you also like ACTA to hold an open discussion meeting in your parish or deanery to explain our objectives and to explore what is meant by “a culture of dialogue”?”?
FOOD FOR THOUGHT

	1) THE CHURCH IN 2025.   If you have a spare 10 minutes follow this link to watch Mgr Paul Tighe, the Secretary to the Pontifical Council for Social media:   http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=f9cHhQqb7q4&sns=em
You may well say – I may not be around then! But it is important we start thinking in ways which will enable us to connect with those who will be – our up and coming younger generations
2) AN EMERGING CHURCH

Richard Rohr (Daily Meditation Dec 2015): “Either religion moves beyond its tribal mind or it has no chance of "saving the world," just as Pope Francis has taught and exemplified in recent visits to non-Christian cultures. The ‘emerging church’ is gathering the scriptural, contemplative, scholarly, and justice-oriented wisdom from every part of the Body of Christ.” (Richard Rohr) 

3) 2016 statement from CATHOLIC CHURCH RENEWAL: 
“In the coming year, we commit to continue to work together toward those changes that will bring our Church into one that truly reflects what Jesus envisioned:
· that divorced and remarried men and women will be welcomed to the Eucharistic table; 

· that women begin to be treated with dignity and given equal access to service roles in the Church; 

· that parents be encouraged to be responsible in their family planning even if that includes artificial contraception; 

· that men who have left the priesthood to marry are no longer made to feel that they failed just because they wanted a partner and a family of their own; 

· that all who have suffered from sexual abuse in their youth find peace within themselves and justice from their perpetrators; 

· that members of the LGBT community are welcomed into the Church and no longer judged for whom they love; 

· that Church fathers recognize that the Spirit also speaks through the People of God and we are given the opportunity to have an influential voice in the governance of our church and in the election of our bishops.”
HOW DO YOU FEEL ABOUT THESE PROPOSED CHANGES? AGREE? DISAGREE? LET US KNOW. 
FINALLY
We pray particularly for all those affected by the recent flooding (as in the parish of the Good Shephard, Mytholmroyd). We also pray for all those, including ACTA supporters, who are involved in the consultations and discussions effecting the Halifax and  Keighley section of its deanery – that clergy and laity may be inspired by the vision of the Church outlined by Pope Francis in Evangelium Gaudium and in Laudato Si. 
ANY COMMENTS PLEASE SEND TO DAVID JACKSON (COORDINATOR: ACTA IN THE DIOCESE OF LEEDS) 

dandt43@gmail.com or Tel: 01274 581094 

(Circulated by Pat Brown, member of the Planning Group and our new Membership Secretary)
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